


































































CASE: Rezoning #2022-10 
 
REQUEST:  To rezone from the Conservation zoning classification to the proposed R4 
classification to allow for a multi-family development.  
 
LOCATION OF REQUEST: 2700 RIVER RD 
 
APPLICANT: THOMAS ENGINEERING COMPANY 
 
OWNER: JOSHUA MINISTRIES AND COMM DEV CORP 
 
P.C. BACKGROUND: 1st time on the agenda. 
 
SITE CHARACTERISTICS: The site is undeveloped. A communication tower currently 
occupies the property. 
 
MASTER STREET PLAN: local street 
 
ZONING: Conservation  
 
LAND USE PLAN: Open Lands 
 
SURROUNDING USES:  
 NORTH: Esplanade Development  
 SOUTH: Arkansas River 
 EAST: Conservation – undeveloped  
 WEST: Conservation - undeveloped 
 
BACKGROUND: 
1. COMPATIBLE WITH PREVIOUS ACTIONS: No. the property between River Road 

and the Arkansas River is zoned conservation.  
2. NEIGHBORHOOD POSITION: Staff has received two calls in opposition.  
3. EFFECT ON PUBLIC SERVICES AND UTILITIES: Full comments from utility 
 providers would come during site plan review. 
4. LEGAL CONSIDERATION/REASONABLENESS: This request is in conflict with the 

City’s adopted land use plan for property right on the Arkansas River. 
5. WILL IT HAVE A STABILIZING EFFECT ON SURROUNDING PROPERTIES? 

Development at this location may cause environmental harm to the wildlife habitats along 
the river. Development here would also detract from the scenic nature the conservation 
zoning is intended to preserve.  

6. IS THE SITE OF ADEQUATE SIZE FOR THE DEVELOPMENT? Yes. 
7. WILL THIS SET A PRECEDENT FOR FUTURE REZONING? Yes. Rezoning this 

property will open the door for rezoning more the land along the Arkansas River away 
from conservation.  

8. SHOULD A DIFFERENT ZONING CLASSIFICATION BE REQUESTED? For a 
multi-family development, R4 is an appropriate request.  



SUMMARY: The applicant is requesting to rezone property from Conservation to R4 to allow 
for a multi-family development. All the property between River Road and the Arkansas River is 
zoned Conservation. Rezoning the property for multi-family would set a precedent for 
development along the river.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Deny. Planning staff supports the Open Lands designation as 
outlined in the City’s adopted Land Use Plan for the area along the Arkansas River. City 
Engineer’s office does not support this rezone.  
 














































